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Board Appointees  Appointment Term 
 
Assessment Review Board 

 
Reappointments  (17) 

John Braim 
Brian Carbol 
Dale Doan 
Brian Frost 
Brian Hetherington 
Jack Jones 
Robert Kallir   
Taras Luciw 
Lillian Lundgren 
Darryl Menzak 
Martha Miller 
Joseph Ruggiero 
Mary Sheldon 
Judy Shewchuk 
Jasbeer Singh 
Robert R. Townsend 
Howard Worrell 

 
 

May 1, 2015 to April 30, 2016 
May 1, 2015 to April 30, 2016 
May 1, 2015 to April 30, 2016 
May 1, 2015 to April 30, 2016 
May 1, 2015 to April 30, 2016 
May 1, 2015 to April 30, 2016 
May 1, 2015 to April 30, 2016 
May 1, 2015 to April 30, 2016 
May 1, 2015 to April 30, 2016 
May 1, 2015 to April 30, 2016 
May 1, 2015 to April 30, 2016 
May 1, 2015 to April 30, 2016 
May 1, 2015 to April 30, 2016 
May 1, 2015 to April 30, 2016 
May 1, 2015 to April 30, 2016 
May 1, 2015 to April 30, 2016 
May 1, 2015 to April 30, 2016 
 

Assessment Review Board 
Administrative Committee 
Chair 

Reappointment  (1) 

Jack Jones 

 

May 1, 2015 to April 30, 2016 

 

Capital Region Housing 
Corporation Board of Directors 

Reappointments  (2)  

L. Neil Gower  
Joceline Martel 

 

May 1, 2015 to April 30, 2016 
May 1, 2015 to April 30, 2016 

 
Edmonton Design Committee 

Reappointments  (2)   

Chet Domanski  
Kirstin Pacheco 

 

May 1, 2015 to April 30, 2016 
May 1, 2015 to April 30, 2016 

Edmonton Design Committee 
• Alberta Professional 

Planners Institute 
Representative 

Reappointment  (1) 

Adam Pantelimon 

 
 
May 1, 2015 to April 30, 2016 

 
 
Greater Edmonton Foundation 
Board of Directors 

New Appointments  (2) 

Catherine Cheng 
Nomagugu Moyo 

Reappointment  (1) 

Gary Gordon 

 

May 1, 2015 to April 30, 2018 
May 1, 2015 to April 30, 2018 
 

May 1, 2015 to April 30, 2018 
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Board Appointees  Appointment Term 
 
Naming Committee 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

New Appointment  (1) 

Ailwin Boulet 

Reappointments  (5) 

Jason Maloney 
Marco Melfi 
Jamie Post 
Rebekka Puderbaugh 
Robert (Bud) Squair 

 

May 1, 2015 to April 30, 2016 
 

May 1, 2015 to April 30, 2016 
May 1, 2015 to April 30, 2016 
May 1, 2015 to April 30, 2016 
May 1, 2015 to April 30, 2016 
May 1, 2015 to April 30, 2016 

 
Subdivision and Development 
Appeal Board 
 

Appointments  (10) 

Cindy Chiasson 
Rick Hachigian 
Anna J. Lund 
Melanie McCallum 
Alex Nagy 
Kathryn Oviatt 
Paul Pierzchalski 
Lyall Pratt 
Elaine Solez 
Craig Thomas 
 
Reappointments  (17) 

Kathy Cherniawsky 
Dimitrios (Jim) Chronopoulos 
Brian Gibson 
Nancy Hack 
Patricia Jones 
E. James Kindrake 
Vincent Laberge 
Ian O’Donnell 
Arthur Peterson 
Cheryl Ryder 
Noel Somerville 
Kavita Thind 
Brooks Topp  
Winston Tuttle 
Ian Wachowicz 
James Wall 
Mark Young 

 

May 1, 2015 to April 30, 2016 
May 1, 2015 to April 30, 2016 
May 1, 2015 to April 30, 2016 
May 1, 2015 to April 30, 2016 
May 1, 2015 to April 30, 2016 
May 1, 2015 to April 30, 2016 
May 1, 2015 to April 30, 2016 
May 1, 2015 to April 30, 2016 
May 1, 2015 to April 30, 2016 
May 1, 2015 to April 30, 2016 
 
 

May 1, 2015 to April 30, 2016 
May 1, 2015 to April 30, 2016 
May 1, 2015 to April 30, 2016 
May 1, 2015 to April 30, 2016 
May 1, 2015 to April 30, 2016 
May 1, 2015 to April 30, 2016 
May 1, 2015 to April 30, 2016 
May 1, 2015 to April 30, 2016 
May 1, 2015 to April 30, 2016 
May 1, 2015 to April 30, 2016 
May 1, 2015 to April 30, 2016 
May 1, 2015 to April 30, 2016 
May 1, 2015 to April 30, 2016 
May 1, 2015 to April 30, 2016 
May 1, 2015 to April 30, 2016 
May 1, 2015 to April 30, 2016 
May 1, 2015 to April 30, 2016 
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Board Appointees  Appointment Term 

Subdivision and Development 
Appeal Board Chair 

Appointment  (1) 

Ian Wachowicz 

 
 
May 1, 2015 to April 30, 2016 

 
 

Below is a brief public introduction as provided by new Appointees: 
 

Catherine Cheng Greater Edmonton Foundation Board 

 Catherine has a strong passion for geriatric care and the well-being of senior citizens in 
our community.  She has spent over a decade working to improving the lives of older adults – 
starting with volunteering at a local seniors home in high school and becoming a personal 
trainer certified as an older adult specialist. 
 Catherine completed medical school at the University of Ottawa, with a keen interest in 
geriatric medicine and geriatric psychiatry.  She is currently a resident physician working 
towards a specialization in geriatric psychiatry in Edmonton.  In the past, she has conducted 
research at the Baycrest Rotman Research Institute – a leader in the field of aging – in the area 
of cognition and driving in older adults. 
 She has held several leadership roles including being the Chair of the National Geriatrics 
Interest Group for the 2013-2014 term.  She is currently head of the Economics subcommittee 
for the Negotiations Committee within the Professional Association of Resident Physicians of 
Alberta. 
 Prior to medical school, Catherine completed a bachelor’s degree in Business 
Administration at the Schulich School of Business at York University, with a focus on operations 
and strategy.  Catherine hopes to use her skills and passion in gerontology and business to 
improve the lives of Edmonton’s senior citizens. 

Nomagugu Moyo Greater Edmonton Foundation Board 

 Nomagugu is currently a manager in the Lois Hole for Women hospital.  A registered 
nurse who is aware of how medical conditions may possess a barrier to accessing housing.  She 
has a strong focus on quality and safety serving on various committees.  She recently received 
nomination for the Alberta Health Services – President’s Excellence Award for her work on 
infection prevention.  She is dedicated to community development and has participated in 
multiple fundraising activities.  Nomagugu grew up in Bulawayo, Zimbabwe – with an 
enthusiastic attitude coupled with resilience, she hopes to make a positive, sustainable 
contribution to seniors housing in Edmonton. 
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Ailwin Boulet Naming Committee 

 I grew up in Olds and attended the University of Alberta, where I obtained my Bachelor 
of Education degree. My early teaching years were in small Aboriginal communities in northern 
Alberta. I then returned to Edmonton to work with youth in the Edmonton Young Offender 
Centre. For the past twenty years I have been employed by the Edmonton Public School Board.   
I have taught a variety of subjects, but my passion is Social Studies at the junior high level. I try 
to bring Canadian and World history to life with stories of real people and the challenges they 
faced. I have always enjoyed exploring the "who" of history; the choices we make create the 
communities we live in. 
 I have called Edmonton home for over twenty-five years. I admire Edmonton's strong 
drive to participate, evidenced in the large numbers of volunteers who bring to life countless 
organizations and world class events. Over the years I have volunteered with the Royal Alberta 
Museum, the Edmonton Food Bank and the Works Festival, with most of my volunteer 
experience being coaching youth. Volunteers are the heart of any activity and Edmonton has no 
shortage of heart. 
 I enjoy living, working and participating in all that living in Edmonton has to offer. 

 Cindy Chiasson Subdivision and Development Appeal Board 

 Cindy Chiasson is a life-long Edmontonian and specialist in environmental and natural  
resources law and policy. She has practiced law for nearly three decades, accumulating 
extensive regulatory and legislative experience in the private, government and non-profit 
sectors. Cindy is also a long-term volunteer with many organizations, including  
educational, sports, community, youth and environmental groups, and has served on  
many non-profit boards and government policy committees. She received the Queen 
Elizabeth II Diamond Jubilee medal for her work and volunteer contributions to Alberta. 

Rick Hachigian Subdivision and Development Appeal Board 

  I have been a resident of the City of Edmonton for the past 40 years. During that time, I 
was employed by the City of Edmonton from 1976 until 2013 in various capacities. I was a 
labourer/machine operator for Parks and Recreation from 1976 until 1980. From 1980 thru 
2010 I was employed as a full time employee with the Planning Department as a Land Use 
Control Officer/Development Officer/Development Planner. I retired in 2010 and was 
fortunate enough to be offered contracts with the Sustainable Development Section of the 
Planning Department until 2013 in the capacity that I was previously employed. 
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Anna J. Lund Subdivision and Development Appeal Board 

 Born and raised in Edmonton, Anna Lund completed a BA and LLB at the University of 
Alberta and practiced law at Field Law in Edmonton.  In 2010, Anna Lund started graduate 
studies in law, completing a LLM at the University of California (Berkeley).  She is now 
working towards a PhD from the University of British Columbia.  Her research interests include 
debtor-creditor law and access to justice.  She is thrilled to be back in Edmonton where, in 
addition to her doctoral work, she volunteers at the Edmonton Community Legal Centre and 
teaches at the University of Alberta in the Faculty of Law. 

Melanie McCallum Subdivision and Development Appeal Board 

 Melanie was born and raised in Edmonton. After graduating from the University of 
Alberta with a B.A. in Sociology, Melanie worked in Children’s Aid for the City of Edmonton. 
Later, she joined the Government of Alberta Department of International and 
Intergovernmental Relations (IIR).  As a Director in International Relations, she worked to 
advance Alberta’s global interests with governments in various geographic regions, notably 
the United States. 
 Melanie has had extensive experience in the volunteer sector, serving on various 
Boards, Councils, and Committees joining others to address the economic, social, cultural, 
educational and health needs in the City of Edmonton and the Province of Alberta. For 
example, she has been engaged in the Community League, United Way, Alberta College 
Affairs, Glenrose Hospital, Junior League of Edmonton and as an advocate for children’s 
mental health through the Children and Adolescence Services Association (CASA).  
 Melanie has three adult children and two grandchildren living in Edmonton. 

Alex Nagy Subdivision and Development Appeal Board 

 Alex Nagy has had a rewarding professional engineering career with extensive experience 
in department and program management (19 years) and the project management, planning, 
design, and construction of urban infrastructure projects for numerous public and private sector 
clients. The majority of his career has been spent in the private sector (Consulting Engineering) 
plus nine years in the public sector (Engineering Management with Strathcona County and 
Construction Management with Alberta Transportation).  Alex has a keen interest in urban 
planning and development in Edmohnton and other municipalities. He has provided consulting 
services to the City of Edmonton on close to a full time basis over the last 12 years. He has 
extensive experience in the land development area both as a consulting engineer to developers 
and as an approving authority working for Strathcona County for numerous residential, industrial, 
and commercial developments. He is married with three children and has lived in Edmonton for 
44 years. He enjoys travel, nature, and the great outdoors.  
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Kathryn Oviatt Subdivision and Development Appeal Board 

 Kathryn is an administrative law lawyer with extensive experience before tribunals.  
Her legal practice has included training or advice to tribunals specifically on procedural 
fairness, natural justice, bias, assessing witness credibility, compliance with statutory 
processes, and adequacy of reasons.  Kathryn was legal counsel to the Court of Queen’s 
Bench, which included legal research and drafting of reasons.  She is a life long resident of 
the City of Edmonton and is committed to the continued thriving of the City and its 
communities.   

Paul Pierzchalski Subdivision and Development Appeal Board 

 Paul Pierzchalski is an Edmonton lawyer with over 30 years’ experience.  For the past 
15 years he has been a Chair on the Appeals Commission for Alberta Workers’ Compensation.  
He previously sat on the Subdivision and Development Appeal Board as both a member and 
presiding officer.  He has been an active member of various boards including most recently a 
six year term with the Family Centre where he was a member and finally; Chair.  He is well 
versed in the principles of natural justice and procedural fairness. 

Lyall Pratt Subdivision and Development Appeal Board 

 Lyall Pratt was born and raised in Alberta.  An Edmontonian for 44 years who will retire 
this year as an Alberta Land Surveyor.  He has been involved in Geomatics for 47 years with 32 
as an active Alberta Land Surveyor.  He was Past President of the Alberta Land Surveyors’ 
Association, (ALSA) and past Chairman of the Discipline Committee, Director of Practice 
Review for the ALSA for eight plus years and during that time published numerous articles for 
the ALSA newsletter, conducted practice reviews for all practicing land surveyors in Alberta 
and conducted numerous seminars on land surveying issues for professional land surveyors and 
students.  Lyall guest lectured at NAIT and SAIT Geomatics Technology for serveral years.   
Lyall is in private practice in Edmonton working primarily in the Oil and Gas sector for the 
past nine years.  Currently President of the J H Holloway Scholarship Foundation. 

Elaine Solez Subdivision and Development Appeal Board 

 Elaine Solez has lived in Edmonton for 28 years.  She has been active in community 
leagues for about 25 years, serving as Civics Director of her league, President of an area 
council of community leagues, member of the Planning and Development Committee of the 
Edmonton Federation of Community Leagues, and for about a year as EFCL’s Community 
Planning Advisor. 
 Elaine retired from the provincial government in 2013 where she worked as a senior 
manager in the areas of planning, policy, performance measurement and evaluation in the 
ministries of Education and Justice. 
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Craig Thomas Subdivision and Development Appeal Board 

 My name is Craig Thomas.  I have worked in the planning and development profession 
for the past 24 years.  Currently, I work for the City of Fort Saskatchewan as a Senior Planner 
and teach urban design part time at NAIT.  I have also volunteered on advisory Boards with 
NAIT and the University of Alberta as well as serving on the Board of Directors for the Alberta 
Development Officers’ Association as Education Chair.  My educational background includes a 
degree in Technology Management, a diploma in Urban and Regional Planning, and university 
certificates in urban design and applied land use planning.  I am also completing my Master of 
Arts in Environmental Management.  My research interest include how built form effects 
human behavior. 

 

 


